


 I hope that this response is helpful to you. Again, on behalf of the Board, we 
appreciate your willingness to bring these matters to our attention and to allow us an 
opportunity to provide you with additional details and facts. Our Board and school 
leadership will continue to explore and pivot to ensure the most appropriate and legally 
sound policies are implemented as we also adhere to important MSDE guidelines. 
Please do not hesitate to reach out should you have additional questions or concerns 
or should you wish to discuss this matter further. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
  
 
 
 
Rachel Gauthier 
President 
Board of Education of Harford County 
 
RG/yer 
 
cc: All Board Members (email only w/attachment) 
 Sean W. Bulson, Ed. D., Superintendent of Schools (email only w/attachment) 
 Senator Jason Gallion (email only w/attachment) 
 Senator J.B. Jennings (email only w/attachment) 
 
attm:  MSDE guidelines, titled “Providing Safe Spaces for Transgender and Gender Non-

Conforming Youth: Guidelines for Gender Identity Non-Discrimination”    
 




